THE WENDOVER ARM TRUST

WORKING PARTY NEWS

ISSUE 19                                                                                                                                     June 2000

-

-

It will probably be July before you read this newsletter but I have held it back so that I can give you the latest news about Little Tring Bridge.  

We are making good progress with the Stage 1 wall, we have now poured all twenty-four base sections and seventeen wall sections and backfilling is continuing. Work is progressing well on temporary roadways and strimming at Drayton Beauchamp was completed on the 7th May 2000. Scrub clearance and stump removal from Little Tring to Whitehouses continues with the aim of complete clearance of this 575m section by the end of the year.

DATES FOR WORKING PARTIES

	  DATE
	WORKING AT
	WORK TO BE DONE

	Saturday 1st July and Sunday 2nd July 2000 
	Little Tring 10am
	Pour wall section 18 on Saturday and re-erect formwork on Sunday.

Weed clearance and temporary fencing at Little Tring.

	Thursday 13th July and Friday 14th July 2000
	Little Tring 10am
	Phase II clearance at Little Tring with Pete Bowers**.

	Saturday 5th August and Sunday 6th August 2000
	Little Tring 10am
	Pour wall section on Saturday and re-erect formwork on Sunday.

Phase II clearance at Little Tring.

	Thursday 10th and Friday 11th August 2000
	Little Tring 10am


	Phase II clearance at Little Tring with Pete Bowers**.

	Saturday 2nd September and

Sunday 3rd September 2000
	Little Tring 10am
	Pour wall section on Saturday and re-erect formwork on Sunday.

Phase II clearance at Little Tring.

	Thursday 14th September and Friday 15th September 2000.
	Little Tring 10am
	Phase II clearance at Little Tring with Pete Bowers**.

	Saturday 7th October and Sunday 8th October 2000
	Little Tring 10am
	Pour wall section on Saturday and re-erect formwork on Sunday.

Phase II clearance at Little Tring.

	Thursday 12th October and Friday 13th October 2000
	Little Tring 10am
	Phase II clearance at Little Tring with Pete Bowers**.

	Tuesday 17th October and Wednesday 18th October 2000
	Little Tring 10am
	Phase II clearance at Little Tring with Pete Bowers**.

	Thursday 26th October and Friday 27th October 2000
	Little Tring 10am
	Phase II clearance at Little Tring with Pete Bowers**.


** if weather is good and at least six people can attend both days, we may pour a section of wall.

Many thanks to those of you who phone up to say you are coming to working parties.  If you are coming to one of Pete Bowers’ weekday sessions please call him on 01255 504540 – he also has a mobile number, 07880 744730, for you to contact him including when he is on site.

LATEST NEWS: -
Wendover Arm Festival 

Despite the abnormal weather conditions over the weekend and thanks to a better day on the Monday it is expected that there will be a profit of around £12,000.

Many thanks to all who helped, including the ladies who made a profit of £355 at the Lock Café as well as providing refreshments for the restoration workers. 

Chiltern Branch took donations and sold our recovered bottles, raising £400 in all; they even came to the restoration site seeking more stock! 

There were many compliments for the restoration display stands prepared by Val and Bert Matraves and we hope that they will be used at the National Waterways Festival in August – see page 3.

Little Tring Bridge

Good news!  On Wednesday 21st June 2000 the Trust Council voted unanimously to authorise the rebuilding of Little Tring Bridge by a contract administered by BW commencing in July 2000 and lasting approximately 5 months.  The down side is that, after allowing for the completion of Stage 1, the environmental impact survey, restoration admin. costs, ‘ring fencing’ the money donated by Herts Branch for the length between the lock and the bridge and allowing for re-routing BT fibre optic cables the Trust is short of around £10,000 for the cost of the bridge (£220,000 + £25,000 already spent on design and contract work).  This means no substantial work on Stage 2 for the time being and we cannot commence Stages 3, 4, 5 & 6 (under the bridge to the lock) until the bridge is completed at the end of the year to give access to the site. Overall £90,000 is still required to complete Phase I, in round figures £10,000 for the bridge, £20,000 for Stage 2 and £60,000 for the lining west of the bridge.

Without going into details, there is disagreement between BW and British Telecomm. about who should pay for the diversion of the BT fibre optic cables etc. To avoid holding up the work for months, maybe even years, until an agreement is reached, work is going ahead on the basis that the Trust will have to pay the bill. However, informal approaches are being made to the highest level in BT in the hope that they will fund the work, even by means of a charitable donation. This would close the financial gap but still not leave enough to complete Stage 2. Should this fail, the Trust Council is looking at alternative means of raising the £10,000 to complete financing the bridge.

The bridge contractor will be using Ken Graves’ ‘motorway’ and siting huts on it near the bridge but I have stipulated that we must have access to complete the pours of the Stage 1 wall. The contractor will also be dumping the excavations for the bridge, including a substantial amount of old brickwork, on the tip site or wherever else we direct.  

There will be footpath diversions, the main one affecting the restoration site being the footpath along the triangle to the bridge. At the farm crossing this will be diverted along our temporary road to the cart track entrance. A pedestrian gap will be required by the ‘inner’ gate and the contractor will erect plastic fencing to keep the public on the temporary road clear of our workings including the ‘reinforcement bay’. We will have to protect the work in the area of the winding hole with a chestnut-paling fence along the top of the bank to the farm crossing.

The clear favourite brick chosen out of the three panels on display at the lock was the right hand brick,  Ember Blend that has been used recently to rebuild Bridge 13 at Broughton on the Aylesbury Arm.

Stage 2

Over the Festival weekend, excavation for the Stage 2 wall between the tip and the winding hole was mainly completed but, despite changing the line of the wall to bring it further into the bank, ground conditions were met that give rise to the need for further investigations and the possible change to an embankment for part of the distance. We will be investigating the ground conditions with John Kearsey, the BW Project Engineer over the next few weeks..

Aston Clinton By-pass

Nothing new to report at this stage.

IWA National Waterways Festival at Waltham Abbey, August 25th-28th 2000

The Trust is still looking for volunteers to man the Trust stand at the NWF.  In particular someone is needed to transport the tent and display stands to Waltham Abbey before the Festival starts. By prior arrangement, a ‘signed off’ driver can use the VW Transporter for this job but will have to liaise with me over collecting and returning the vehicle. I am away the week beforehand but will transport these items back on the Monday evening. Please ring me if you can help.

Aston Clinton By-pass

Nothing new to report at this stage.

Web Site

The address of our working party web site is

                                                    nsa.dircon.co.uk/wendover.htm

I have received several complaints that our information is out of date and am trying to collect photos and updates to send to Richard Emsley who operates the site for us. 

General Notes

Hard hats for use at all times and high visibility jackets to be worn on sites with mobile plant in use are kept in the store at Tringford and must be drawn/returned there. One first aid kit is kept in the store; another is kept in the VW transporter for use on site. Also available are ear defenders and goggles that must be worn when using strimmers, angle grinders and the like.

My mobile phone number at working parties is 07850-170858. It is not always left on continuously but has a message facility that I check from time to time.

We normally work from 10am to 5pm (or dark if earlier!) other than times when we are hiring plant or taking delivery of ready-mix concrete early in the morning when some volunteers are asked to start at 9am.  There are breaks for morning coffee/tea, packed lunch and afternoon tea/coffee. We take our own food and drinks.  However, do not feel bound by these times, as half a day is better than no help at all.  We have an electric kettle and tea urn at the hut; also there is an outside tap for drinking water.

Roger Leishman, Restoration Director (Tel:01442 874536, e-mail  rleishman@ukgateway.net)
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